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Liechtenstein welcomes the distinguished delegation of Peru headed by H.E. … and wishes to thank for the valuable information that has been provided in the introductory statement as well as in the national report. 
When Peru presented its candidature for membership of the Human Rights Council last year, it pledged, inter alia, to “continue the fight against impunity, providing access to justice and guaranteeing the right to due process”. We welcome the incorporation of the crime of femicide in Peru’s Criminal Code as an important step in fighting gender-based violence. At the same time, we note that the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (CESCR) has expressed concern at the obstacles in accessing justice for victims of domestic violence, in particular for indigenous and rural women. Liechtenstein therefore wishes to recommend that Peru step up its efforts to prevent and combat domestic violence and to ensure that the perpetrators are promptly brought to justice. 
Liechtenstein commends Peru for setting up emergency centres that provide care, protection and support to victims of domestic and sexual violence. According to stakeholders’ information, these centres reported a considerable number of cases of child abuse in 2011. Corporal punishment of children has remained lawful so far, despite repeated recommendations by the Committee on the Rights of the Child and the support of Peru’s Congress for law reform expressed in 2007. Against this background, Liechtenstein recommends that Peru ensure that the draft amendments to the Code on Children and Adolescents explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including in the home, and that they are enacted as a matter of priority. Furthermore, Liechtenstein recommends that Peru establish mechanisms for dealing with cases of corporal punishment of children with a view to effective law enforcement.
Liechtenstein acknowledges Peru’s commitment to international justice as a State party of the Rome Statute and welcomes its stated commitment to ratify the Kampala amendments to the Rome Statute. Liechtenstein recommends that Peru ratify the Kampala amendments to the Rome Statute of the ICC as soon as possible.
